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September 2024 HCSD3 School Board Report 

 

We are finally back from our extended off-campus field trip! Our students were 

evacuated for almost one month due to the Falls Fire. While students were off-

campus, school staff continued supporting forward motion but gathering the 

appropriate work for each student for each of their enrolled courses so they could 

continue working and moving closer to graduation.  

 

 We are under quarantine again due to a COVID outbreak. The quarantine is 

for another week. 

 We completed our beginning-of-the-year benchmark assessments. This was 

the first time we had all students take their time and give their best effort! 

None of our students were flagged for rushing, and the data collected has 

been very valuable for ensuring they are all getting the support they need to 

be most successful. 

 We hope to have football starting up again soon … stay tuned! 

 Our library project is winding down which means our library is on-track to be 

open again for students when Quarter 2 begins. Thank you to Eric Sawyer for 

all of the hours put into cataloging every single book in our new 

program/system (Libib). 

 Our barber shop is now operational. We have one aspiring barber on each 

living unit and they are each studying the material and practicing their 

barber skills so they are able to eventually sit for the Oregon Barber 

Exam/Certification. 

 Our current enrollment is 13 High School (69% on track for on-time 

graduation) students and 17 VESOY (Vocational and Educational for 

Services for Older Youth) students.      


